MOUNTAIN LIBRARY NETWORK

Special Executive Board Meeting Minutes

June 25, 2013

Call to order:  A special meeting of the Mountain Library Network Executive Board was called to order by chair Amy Lilly at 10:50 am.  Board members present: Eva McGuire, Judy Gunsaulis, Ann Farr, Brian Raitz, Joanna Thompson, Cherie Davis, Vicky Terry and Amy Lilly.  Guests included Pam Thompson, Hope Nobel, and Carolyn Gaddis.
Amy Lilly gave a brief recap of the situation for the guests: the need for a new server, the fact that the new servers will not run Millennium, and the necessity of upgrading to Sierra.  The bid from Innovative for the Sierra software and migration is $90,000.  There is currently a six month queue for migration, which will coincide with the end of our service agreement with HP for our current server.
How to pay for the software was discussed.  Brian Raitz worked out three payment scenarios:

· Ratio cost – based on each library’s footprint in the system

· Base price plus ratio – Base price of $1,000 plus a ratio based on footprint in system

· Straight price – split equally among all member libraries; $2,727.27

After discussion on the various pros and cons of each scenario, Cherie Davis moved to adopt the straight payment plan, having each library pay an equal amount.  The motion was seconded by Eva McGuire.  Motion carried.

Several questions were raised and received the following answers:

· The new servers will continue to be housed at the Raleigh County Public Library.

· Innovative will be going to the operating system Red Hat 6 by the end of July; there are no concerns for this being too outdated.

· The price of $90,000 is set once we accept the bid; we have 45 days to inform Innovative of our acceptance of the bid.

· Once they know we are on board, we will receive an installation date.

· Amy will contact the Library Commission to inform them of our decision, and to find out when the new servers will be purchased so we can coordinate installation.

A concern was raised about a correct procedure to follow if a member library does not pay their share of the cost.  How to handle such a situation should it arise was tabled until the September meeting; by that time we will know if this is a moot point or a real issue.

Brian Raitz agreed to pay the amount required at signing (1/2 of the cost) and to invoice the member libraries.  Anyone needing paperwork sooner can use the handouts of the quote and payment plan provided by Brian.  It was suggested that Sherman High School’s invoice should perhaps be sent to their Board of Education for payment.

Other Business

· Judy Gunsaulis requested a meeting with the MLN Executive Board, Larry Arnold, Tammy Richards and Innovative in order to discuss system maintenance with the new software in the hopes that such maintenance can be conducted at a time that does not inconvenience patrons.  Amy Lilly will try to set up this meeting during Fall Conference.
· Brian Raitz mentioned that it is almost time to renew our Syndetics contract.  He will also try and get Ebsco to give us a quote on NoveList Select for comparison.  Anyone interested in seeing the difference between Syndetics and NoveList Select may look at Raleigh County’s catalog.  Amy Lilly reports that she is very happy with the service.  Brian Raitz cautioned that NoveList could be double the cost of our current package from Syndetics.  
The next regular meeting of the MLN Executive Board will be held on Monday, September 9th, 2013 at 10:30 am.  Amy Lilly will try and book a room at the South Charleston Public Library, so exact location will be forthcoming.  The meeting was adjourned.
